Midview Band Boosters Meeting

April 7, 2016

Members Present: Tammy Koleski, Coreen Joviak, Matt Plas, Kim & Tim Gallagher, Sue & Bob Lawwill, Melissa Keating, Jonna Belshaw, Kim Lambert, Rachel Carter, Suzanne Martin, Rachel Besand, Barb Fieger, Josh Brunger, & Janet Hetrick 7:20pm Meeting called to order by Tammy Koleski, Band Boosters President.

March Meeting minutes presented. Jonna Belshaw made a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was seconded by Sue

Lawwill. Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report: A motion to accept the Treasurer's report was made by Rachel Carter & seconded by Sue Lawwill. Motion passed.

Committee Reports

GFS: Nothing to Report

Night At The Races: Tammy Koleski: The DJ is confirmed for Mar 4th, 2017. Possible venue of St.

John's Lutheran Hall, Elyria

Apparel: Sue & Bob Lawwill: Approximately \$300 was made with sales combined from Middle School & HS concert last month. (\$183 of those sales were by credit card, so the "square" is catching on). Inventory will be up on Charms in August so orders will be able to be placed on Charms as well, after this is done.

Concession: Matt Plas: 3 cases of hot cocoa were purchased on sale in preparation for next season. TD Corn is a "go" for FB games next season and the Band Boosters will earn 10% of their sales at each game.

Band Barn: Rachel Carter: We are still looking to replace the stove, which does not work. A motion was made by Jonna Belshaw and seconded by Suzanne Martin to replace the stove with funds from the Boosters. Rachel will begin shopping and pricing a replacement and report findings at next meeting.

POB: Sept 10th, 2017 (same day as Blitz Card Sale Day). We have 7 bands confirmed. We are looking for either a chairperson or, as we did last year, committed individuals to make up a committee to head this event. All interested please see Mr. B. A committee (or chair) needs to be formed by the next meeting.

Directors' Reports

Ms. Fieger: Bell rails have been repaired and will be delivered tomorrow. The new oboe has been ordered and will be here by the end of May. An anonymous donation was received for almost all (except \$35) of the Honors Band T-shirts. A request is made for \$100 to purchase 6 or 7 trumpet straight mutes (approx \$15 ea). A motion was made by Jonna Belshaw & seconded by Suzanne Martin to allow the purchase. Motion passed. 1.5yds of 1/2" foam is needed to wrap a case-less Tuba before the Band trip. Janet Hetrick volunteered to get the foam.

Mr. Brunger: Passed out a rough draft of next year's (2016-17) budget. Voting on the actual budget will be at the June meeting. Drum Majors will be selected this month. Auxiliary camp starts next week. Jazz & Java with the Swing City Band will be May 11th @ the Middle School APR. This event is by donation (for desserts and coffee). Swing City volunteers with the Jazz Band students during the school day and then joins them for a performance that evening. Avon Lake Jazz Band may be joining us this year. Requesting \$400 for the annual Senior Dinner @ CiCi's (date TBD) Motion for this was made by Suzanne Martin and seconded by Jonna Belshaw. Motion passed. The Band Trip T-shirts will be passed out sometime before the trip. (#2 design won). There is a Band scholarship available each year through the Boosters which is split between 2 seniors who must at least be taking a music class in their freshman year of college. Applications are available through Mr. B. There is also a Summer Enrichment Program scholarship for which forms will soon be passed out to students. The Scholarship Committee for both of these scholarships will consist this year of: Suzanne Martin, Jonna Belshaw & Leesha Doehr. Rachel Basand was introduced and warmly welcomed as our new Middle School Director beginning in August. She comes to us from Strongsville Schools where she currently teaches 5th-6th grade music. Thank you to the Boosters, as a result of your hard work you enabled the Band to purchase 1 new Tuba, 3 French Horns, 2 Baritones & 1 Oboe this year, and also repair 25 instruments, purchase new music & assist 3 students financially, who otherwise may not have been able to go on the Band trip.

Old Business: Nominations for 2016-2017 Board were: Tammy Koleski and Matt Plas for President, Coreen Joviak and Janet Hetrick for VP, Lora Kilgore and Kim Lambert for Secretary, Melissa Keating for Treasurer and Kim Gallagher for Asst. Treasurer. After a vote by ballot, the new incumbents taking office in June will be:

President:

Matt Plas

Vice President:

Janet Hetrick

Secretary:

Kim Lambert

Treasurer:

Melissa Keating Asst. Treasurer: Kim Gallagher

.New Business: none

Announcement of next meeting: May 5th, 2016 at 7pm in Midview HS Band Room Jonna Belshaw made a motion to adjourn & Rachel Carter seconded the motion at 8:12pm. Motion carried. Respectfully submitted by Janet Hetrick, Midview Band Boosters Secretary, 2015-2016